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Next Meeting: 17 September 
Upcoming Events: 

Hollis Old Home Days = 9 September 
Constitution Week Proclamation from the Hollis 

Constitution Week Proclamation = September 11, 6:30 
pm, Town Hall Community Room 

 
 

    Hollis VFW        
September 2023 Newsletter  

Vol. 33 Issue: 9     Serving Hollis and Brookline            September 2023 

The Hollis VFW meets the third Sunday of each month at 7 PM. Meetings are at the American Legion Hall, 38 Main Street, 
Brookline, NH. 

You can also attend via Zoom at: https://us05web.zoom.us/j/86999020485?pwd=blA2NlZNMFo5cFhwVHlKUkVWTXMxZz09; 
Meeting ID = 86999020485; Passcode: q47TDf, or, by Phone = (646) 558-8656; Meeting ID = 86999020485#. 

If you wish to join or have questions about the VFW, please call one of the Post Officers. 

August Meeting Minutes
Meeting Open Time: 7:06 PM at the Brookline 
American Legion Hall and via Zoom. 7 members 
present. 

Membership: Nothing to report. 

The meeting was suspended to drape the 
Charter in honor of Post Member David Munroe 
who died recently. The meeting resumed after 
the draping ceremony. 

Minutes: A motion was made by Bruce Moran 
to dispense with the verbal reading of the 
Minutes from the July meeting as they were 

published in the newsletter; seconded by Bob 
Smith and unanimously approved. 

Quartermaster’s Report: The Quartermaster’s 
Report was read. The Post received $10.50 
from memberships and $.85 in bank interest, for 
a total of $11.35. There were the following 
disbursements: $75 to reimburse Chris Lussier 
for expenses he paid for the Post; $90 for 
District dues; $140 for the Quartermaster 
Bonding; $800 for VFW donations; $25 for Old 
Home Days registration; and $250 for insurance 
for the Post; for a total of $1, 380. Greg 
d’Arbonne made a motion that the 
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Quartermaster’s report be accepted as read, 
pending audit; seconded by Bruce Moran and 
unanimously approved. Chris Lussier stated he 
will investigate the ability to have an automatic 
withdrawal to take care of annual bills such as 
the insurance for the Post. 

Correspondence: Nothing received. 

Comrade in Distress: 
• Andy Seremeth reported that one of his 

daughters has been diagnosed with stage 4 
uterus cancer. He asks that we keep her and 
the family in your prayers. 

• Greg d’Arbonne stated his father will be 
moving to a New York State Veterans Home 
near their house, and his dementia is getting 
worse. 

Committee Reports: Patriots Pen and Voice of 
Democracy (PP and VOD): George Robinson 
stated he will contact the schools to get these 
started. 

Old Business: 
• Old Home Days (OHD), 9 September:  

o Chris Lussier and Greg d’Arbonne will set 
up the Post booth at 0800 on 9 
September. 

o The Post will participate in the Opening 
Parade with Chris Lussier’s two Jeeps. 
George Robinson will have the Boy Scout 
Troop 21 provide the Color Guard to lead 
the parade, and the Jeeps will follow 
them. Form-up for the parade is 0930. 

• Veterans Day Activities: 
o The Middle School and High School will 

have ceremonies on the morning of 9 
November. 

o With Veterans Day on Saturday, 11 
November, distribution of Poppies will be 
the Saturday prior. 

o The Post will host the Veterans Day 
Ceremony on 11 November at 1100. 
Greg d’Arbonne will be the MC. 

o Chris Lussier will contact the Hollis 
Community Church and ask if we can use 
their facility for the event. 

• The Post still needs to do an After-Action 
Review with Al Fulchino about the Memorial 
Day ceremony. 

Remember National Home: Prayer was said for 
the National Home and residents. 

General Orders: As distributed by the 
Department and District and posted on the 
Department website. 

New Business:  
• Post Bylaws: Proposed Bylaws were sent to 

the membership for review. Feedback 
unanimously approved the proposed Bylaws. 
Greg d’Arbonne made a motion that the Post 
approve the proposed Bylaws; seconded by 
George Robinson and unanimously 
approved. The Bylaws were approved and 
will be forwarded to District, State and 
national for review and approval. 

• Greg d’Arbonne spoke about the Brookline 
Monument and showed the members a 
sample of what the bricks for deceased Post 
members would look like. The members 
approved of the design. 

• Chris Lussier stated the Post will be 
receiving more funds from the casino nights. 
He stated we need to look at where we want 
to make donations and suggested we donate 
to local charities related to Veteran causes 
such as “Operation Delta Dog” and others. 

For the Good of the Order: 
• Chris Lussier and Bob Smith attended an 

event at the Tilton Veterans Home where 
they displayed one of Chris’s Jeeps. 

The meeting adjourned at 8:05 PM. The next 
meeting is 7 PM, Sunday, 17 September at the 
Brookline American Legion Hall, Brookline, NH 
and by Zoom. 
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News For & From Members 
Hollis Old Home Days, 9 September  

The Hollis Old Home Days will be this coming weekend, 8 and 9 September. Our VFW Post 
will have a table at the event on 9 September. If you are coming to Old Home Days, please 
stop by to say hello. If you have time, please stay a while to help recruit new members and 
tell the community about our Post and what we do for the community and Veterans. 

Constitution Week Proclamation, Hollis Board of Selectmen, September 11 at 6:30 PM  

The Anna Keyes Powers (AKP) Daughters of the American Revolution (DAR) is receiving 
the Constitution Week Proclamation from the Hollis Board of Selectmen September 11 at 
6:30 pm in the Town Hall Community Room. The Hollis VFW is invited to attend. This event 
is scheduled to be first on the agenda. VFW members are invited to Freddi Olson’s Tavern 
on 28 Main Street after the ceremony to enjoy refreshments, conversation and see the 
wonderful things Freddi has done to recreate this first 1806 Hollis Tavern. She has 
recreated the tavern, gentlemen’s meeting room, new store area, lady’s parlor and 
reconstructed the original “cage” bar. If you attend the ceremony, the uniform is VFW hat, 
tie, jacket, and gray pants. 

Calendar of Events 
Added/Changed events are highlighted in yellow. 

September 

• 8 - 9 September: Hollis Old Home Days 

• 11 September: Constitution Week Proclamation from the Hollis Board of Selectmen 

• 17 September: Hollis VFW Monthly Meeting, 7 PM, Brookline Legion Hall. 

• 28 September: Brookline American Legion Monthly Meeting 

October 

• 15 October: Hollis VFW Monthly Meeting, 7 PM, Brookline Legion Hall. 

• 26 October: Brookline American Legion Monthly Meeting 

November 

• 9 November: Veteran Day Assemblies at the schools. More details next month. 

• 11 November: Hollis VFW Veterans Day Ceremony, 11 AM, Hollis Community Church. 

• 16 November: Brookline American Legion Monthly Meeting 
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• 19 November: Hollis VFW Monthly Meeting, 7 PM, Brookline Legion Hall. 

December 

• 17 December: Hollis VFW Monthly Meeting, 7 PM, Brookline Legion Hall. 

• 21 December: Brookline American Legion Monthly Meeting 

January 

• 21 January: Hollis VFW Monthly Meeting, 7 PM, Brookline Legion Hall. 

• 25 January: Brookline American Legion Monthly Meeting. 

Please Make Sure You Renew ASAP 
If you pay annually for your membership, we ask that you renew as soon as possible so we can 
meet our numbers for the year now and not have to rush at the end of the year (which is June). 
You can renew at a meeting, or you can renew online 
(https://www.vfw.org/OMS/QuickRenew.aspx), but please renew!! 

News of Interest to Veterans 
Help Build the Veteran Database at the NH Veterans Heritage Learning Center 

At the NH State Veterans Cemetery is the "Veterans Heritage Learning Center" to help people 
learn about NH's rich military history. One of the active displays is the Remembrance Station 
where veterans or family/friends can enter an entry of their military history and other information - 
as much or little as they want. Photos of people and items can also be added to the entry.  

Please take a few minutes to enter your name and military, etc. bio info (whatever you'd like to 
share). OR enter a family member who is/was a veteran or a friend. Here's the link to Veteran Bio 
Input Form: https://www.vhlc.org/stories-of-service-station/veteran-bio-form. 

Operation Care for Troops Update 

I am writing to you as Operation Care for Troops (OCT) is preparing for the August Care Package 
shipment to deployed troops. In August OCT expects to send care packages to 650 to 700 
deployed troops. Of those, 294 are deployed NHNG Troops in the middle east and 215 deployed 
elsewhere. In September OCT will support Harbor Cares “Veterans’ Stand Down” with requested 
items as well as 75 product bags geared to homeless & in-transition Veterans in NH. 

Further, OCT is responding to many special requests from units. Recently, a special request from 
the NH National Guard with care packages filled with Hydration Drink Mix, protein bars and protein 
snacks. 

For Operation Care for Troops to continue, we are in need of funds for shipping care packages 
($21.20 per box) and funds to purchase products. Donations can be mailed to: Operation Care for 
Troops, PO Box 1604, Nashua, NH 03061 

https://www.vfw.org/OMS/QuickRenew.aspx
about:blank
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OCT accepts PayPal. Link is: 
https://www.paypal.com/donate?token=7iMiYvxaE4Ypm3nb6AAFr6TTzDbNyI5LC0aSjM0miFZNsi
eo5F8e5qVrtnz_eboTvXaz0x2O3gVJw_CN 

Below is a recent thank you from NHNG from OCT’s April packing. More thank you’ s and packing 
events can be viewed on our FB page: https://www.facebook.com/OCTNH 

Please contact me with any questions. Thank you for your continued support of OCT and our 
troops, Deborah Luszey, Operation Care for Troops, 603-321-5541 

Thank you email from NH National Guard from OCT’s April packing. 

Good morning from Kuwait! We have all received your care packages! We all can't thank you 
enough for what your team has done. It is an exceptional feeling receiving mail when you're not 
expecting it!! On top of opening packages to see all the items and treats it was humbling to see the 
photos of those doing the labor-intensive work of packaging them all!!!! 

It was a massive morale boost and was nice to see the SMs go through the packages to see what 
was inside. 3-197th FAR truly appreciates the time you have given us! 

 

https://www.paypal.com/donate?token=7iMiYvxaE4Ypm3nb6AAFr6TTzDbNyI5LC0aSjM0miFZNsieo5F8e5qVrtnz_eboTvXaz0x2O3gVJw_CN
https://www.paypal.com/donate?token=7iMiYvxaE4Ypm3nb6AAFr6TTzDbNyI5LC0aSjM0miFZNsieo5F8e5qVrtnz_eboTvXaz0x2O3gVJw_CN
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Points To Ponder 
The views expressed in the following articles are deemed interesting enough by me to include in 
the newsletter. I take full responsibility and the content does not reflect the opinion of the members 
of the Post. Please contact me if these articles offend you. – Greg d’Arbonne 
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E-mail addresses are for the use of the members to pass information and not to be sold or freely passed to others without formal 
consent of the member. No funds solicitation is authorized via e-mail. 

 
 

 

Post Officers 
Commander: Mark Tigert - (240) 344-8291, chiefmt@gmail.com 

Senior Vice Commander: Mark Andrews                  Junior Vice Commander: George Robinson 

(603)732-6113; agav8r1997@gmail.com    (540) 809-8696; GMRobinson118@gmail.com 

Quartermaster: Chris Lussier     Chaplain: Bruce Moran 

(603) 465-2676; clussier@tds.net    603-465-1040; bruce.moran@hotmail.com 

Service Officer: Bruce Moran      Adjutant: Greg d’Arbonne 

(H: 603-465-7611; C: 603-465-1040; bruce.moran@hotmail.com  (603) 672-5830; C: 978-604-8835; gdarbo6844@aol.com 

Post Mailing Address: VFW Post 11373, c/o Commander, PO Box 1012, Hollis, NH 03049 

Post Website: http://www.hollisvfw.org/ 

mailto:clussier@tds.net
mailto:bruce.moran@hotmail.com
mailto:bruce.moran@hotmail.com
mailto:gdarbo6844@aol.com
http://www.hollisvfw.org/
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